
Defense of Israel Activities
Update
U.S. Central Command, April 14, 2024

TAMPA, Fla. — On April 13 and the morning of April 14, U.S.
Central Command (CENTCOM) forces, supported by U.S. European
Command destroyers, successfully engaged and destroyed more
than 80 one-way attack uncrewed aerial vehicles (OWA UAV) and
at least six ballistic missiles intended to strike Israel from
Iran and Yemen.

This includes a ballistic missile on its launcher vehicle and
seven UAVs destroyed on the ground in Iranian-backed Houthi
controlled areas of Yemen prior to their launch.

Iran’s continued unprecedented, malign, and reckless behavior
endangers  regional  stability  and  the  safety  of  U.S.  and
coalition forces.

CENTCOM remains postured to support Israel’s defense against
these dangerous actions by Iran. We will continue to work with
all our regional partners to increase regional security.
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April 13 – 14 Red Sea Update

April 15, 2024

TAMPA, Fla. – At approximately 7:00 p.m. (Sanaa time) April
13, Iranian-backed Houthi terrorists launched one anti-ship
ballistic missile (ASBM) toward the Gulf of Aden from a Houthi
controlled area in Yemen. There were no injuries or damage
reported by U.S., coalition, or commercial ships.

Then between 4:00 a.m. and 9:15 p.m. (Sanaa time) April 14,
CENTCOM  forces  successfully  destroyed  four  uncrewed  aerial
vehicles (UAVs) in Houthi-controlled areas of Yemen in self-
defense.

It was determined the UAVs presented an imminent threat to
U.S., coalition, and merchant vessels in the region.

These actions are taken to protect freedom of navigation and
make  international  waters  safer  and  more  secure  for  U.S,
coalition, and merchant vessels.


